

TOWN OFFICE:

Town Hall Office hours are:

Monday - Friday 8 am - 5 pm

Please make sure you address your concerns & business with the town within these opening hours.

Town Hall will be closed on Monday, December 25, 2023, and on Monday, January 1, 2024

IMPORTANT WEBSITES TO SAVE FOR YOU TO GET INFORMED ABOUT THE TOWN'S UPDATES AND ACTIVITIES:

- Town of Sinclair Facebook page https://www.facebook.com/sinclairwyoming
- Rec Hall Facebook page https://www.facebook.com/SinclairRecCenter
- Parco/Sinclair Theatre Facebook page https://www.facebook.com/SinclairTheatreRestoration
- Town of Sinclair website https://www.sinclairwyoming.com/
- On-line Newsletter sign-up https://www.sinclairwyoming.com/signup.php

The Town of Sinclair has a payment link (the tab "Make Payments") on the Town of Sinclair website page (www.sinclairwyoming.com) to pay for your utilities. The only thing you must do is use a desktop computer and not a cell phone. There is also a drop box for after-hours payments at the town hall by the front door.

Just a reminder: residents you are always welcome to Council meetings and be active in our town's life. If you have anything that needs attention, or want to know what is happening in town, please come to the Council meeting.

All residents: With the winter season upon us the Town of Sinclair would like to ask the residents to help out with snow removal efforts by moving unattended vehicles and trailers during days of snow events. This way the maintenance department can keep the streets clear of snow, to limit wind rows extending out into the streets making them impassible.

Snow removal will begin at 4 a.m. or 5 a.m. on heavy snow days. This way the streets can be cleared by 7 a.m. This will help people get to work, and buses on the bus routes, so children can get to school on time. Snow will be pushed curb to curb. This will help eliminate the snow drifting into the roadways.

Thank you for helping in the snow removal efforts.

RECREATION DEPARTMENT & PARCO SINCLAIR HISTORICAL THEATRE:

"I'm back!" says old man winter just like Arnold Schwarzenegger in the Terminator movie! Well, spring, summer and fall have come and gone so quickly you'd think it was freight train flying by Sinclair on the tracks. It's once again time to start bundling up when we go outside.

However, the Sinclair Rec Department hopes to fend off the cold this winter with some nice warm indoor events!

If you look at the December 2023 Sinclair Events Calendar, you'll see that we have some movies planned this month along with a couple of special events. On Monday, Dec. 11th & Monday, Dec. 18th we'll have a couple of movie nights with the first being a "free" family Christmas movie, Disney's "A Christmas Carol" and the second one is "Oppenheimer" - a movie about the man who created and struggled with the making of the atomic bomb. We will also have a third movie as part of the Sinclair Town Family & Resident Christmas Party on Saturday, Dec. 16th at 1pm at the Sinclair Rec Hall (this will be a potluck type of party with the Town of Sinclair providing some sort of main dish). As well, Santa and Mrs. Claus just might make a special appearance?! The movie, "Prancer: A Christmas Tale," will be shown in the theatre at 2:30pm. On Thursday, Dec. 14th the Town of Sinclair and HF Sinclair will sponsor and have a Comedy Night featuring Kane Holloway, a comedian from the West Coast with some Rawlins ties, making everyone laugh during a family friendly comedy show. Keep an eye out for Santa Claus and the Sinclair Fire Department out delivering presents and food baskets on Wednesday, Dec. 20th. If you have presents you would like to have Santa deliver or if you would like to donate toys and/or food, be sure to drop those items off at the Sinclair Town Hall or Sinclair Rec Hall by Friday, Dec. 15th. For information on any of these events please call Monte Thayer at (307)321-8694.

As always, on Wednesdays at 9am we have Senior Coffee & Doughnuts at the Sinclair Community Room in the former Sinclair school building and any Sinclair resident is welcome to attend. On Friday, Dec. 15th we will caravan into the Rawlins Senior Center for our monthly birthday lunch trip that leaves the Sinclair Rec Hall at 11:15am. Keep in mind that the Sinclair Rec Hall is open on Mondays & Wednesday from 3:30-7pm and Fridays from 1-5pm except for holidays and special events. The Sinclair Library is open on Tuesdays & Thursdays from 3-5:30pm.

We hope that you all were able to get out for some of our recent special events like the Summer Music & Arts Festival, "Light the Night" festivities, field trips, concerts, and movies and that you can make it out for some of the upcoming events. Remember, as always, you can call Monte Thayer at (307)321-8694 for more information on events or to bring up your ideas and/or input on future events. With that in mind, save the date of Saturday, August 17, 2024, for attending or possibly volunteering as we partner with HF Sinclair for the Town of Sinclair Centennial 100 Year Celebration.....it's gonna be EPIC!!!

POLICE DEPARTMENT: The police department would like to remind everyone that pet licenses expire on December 31st and need to be renewed each year. Pet licenses can be purchased and renewed at the Town Hall. Proof of rabies vaccination must be provided. The chicken permits will also expire on December 31st and need to be renewed each year.

There are a number of vehicles, trailers, and campers parked on town streets and right of way s that do not have current registrations on them. The town ordinance requires they have current valid registrations to remain in town streets and right of way (the right of way is the area from the sidewalks to the curb and other town owned property adjacent to the street). Please check your registrations to make sure they are current.

FIRE DEPARTMENT: The Sinclair Fire Department and the Town of Sinclair's annual Christmas Delivery will be on Wednesday, December 20th at 6pm. If you would like Santa Claus & his elves to make a special delivery of your Christmas gift to your house then be sure to have your gifts at the Town of Sinclair no later than 3pm on Tuesday, December 19th. Please provide names and addresses for each gift.

The town of Sinclair is currently accepting donations of non-perishable type food & gift cards to help families who might need a boost this Holiday Season. Donations can be dropped off at Town Hall or Rec Hall, please have your donations dropped off no later than 3pm on Tuesday, December 19th. If you know any families that could use a 'gift basket' call Town Hall at 307-324-3058 or Monte at 307-321-8694.

STREETS: Please help with the snow removal, by moving your unattended vehicles and any trailers parked on the street, during days of snow events.

LANDFILL: Landfill is **ONLY** for green waste, such as trees, limbs, branches, leaves, and grass can be disposed of at the landfill. Please do not dispose of general waste at the landfill.

If you need any wood chips for landscaping or gardening, they are available to the residents at the landfill.

SEWER DEPARTMENT: PLEASE DON'T FLUSH DISINFECTED WIPES DOWN THE DRAIN.

Merry Christmas and Happy New Year.

Cullen Meeks, Mayor

